Notes from Planning Group Meeting

6 Aug. 2012

Present: Sandy Scotland, Alec Mann, Peter Hawkins, Ed Hawkins, Euan Renton, John Love, Marion Preez, Barbara Canton, Richard Grant

Apologies: David Roy, Mike Smith

Transport matters:

1 Russell Rd to  Canal: EH received reply from C Brace; this route will become a major link in the network; substantial project likely for 2014-15.

2 Quartermile – notice 'Cyclists Please Dismount' has no legality and will likely be removed once security hoardings are taken away. Pursuing this with officialdom could be counter-productive. We discussed how much usage of this route is likely. Possible reminder to members (via newsletter) that the notice has no legal validity.

3 QBiC – TROs for “minor adjustments to waiting restrictions” have been received. Agree they are 'minor'. RG has done report on QBiC now that it's largely complete. Basically good, though still minor problems, eg lane marking at Missoni, and at corner on downhill bit of Mound; side road 'stop' line has been painted at cycle lane instead of kerb line – potential hazard if cyclists keep to kerb line (2 locations). Agreed we should seek views of users on quality of the route and problems.

4 Tenement parking: email from C Brace saying 6 trials of different methods are going ahead.

5 Bike Leasing scheme: report expected for Nov. meeting of TIE cttee.

6 Charlotte Sq cycling facility: SS wrote in for Spokes, and PH for CTCS, to note importance of access to paths at both sides of W Register House.

7 Comiston Rd junc with Buckstone Rd: member noted problem caused when cars waiting to turn R off main road, combined with parked cars on the left, brings fast-moving (40mph limit here) vehicles into conflict with cycles. No alternative route for cyclists on this piece of radial main road. CEC response said review showed no intention to reduce speeds. This led to more general discussion of 40mph speeds on radial roads in the city; increase in cycling (and recent accidents) warrant review of speeds; could be achieved by (eg) narrowing of carriageways. 20mph for residential, 30mph for radial, is desirable and achievable. For SpokesWorker; and raise at Cycling Forum.

8 Montrose Terrace: offending bins have been removed; Cambusnethan St. one-way, however, which was put in wrong way round, has not been rectified. JL to follow up.

9 Tram liaison meeting with CEC: arranged for 16th Aug, followed by meeting with C Brace re cycle budget for 2012-13. Items for tram meeting have been suggested.

Planning matters:

10 Leamington Walk market licence: seeks market 3 days a week, obstructing major cycle route. Spokes and others have objected.

11 P/As:

Boroughmuir School relocation, 12/02066/PAN; staffed exhibition 22 Aug, 3-6pm, F'bridge Library; unstaffed, ibid., till 13 Aug. DdF has notified local members.

Orwell Terr., 12/01928/FUL: email from Napier Property officer says he will raise access issue with developers.

Student accomm, 396 Gorgie Rd, 12/02247/PAN; exhib'n on site, 15th, 16, 17 Aug 10-5pm; seek ped/cycle access to Stevenson Rd on north side.

Lochend Butterfly res dev., 12/02276/PAN; exhib'n 15th, 3-8pm, MacDonald Rd Library; DdF has notified local members.

Cramond Chain Ferry.12/02406/FUL; website now has much more info about plans; looks promising. Local Community Council promoting it. Funding not in place yet. Sustrans not involved.

Water of Leith path: closed at Dean Steps to Sunbury Bridge due to risk of land slip. Busy, narrow route for peds and cyclists.

Edinburgh Airport surface access consultation (now closed); L Black responded for SEStran; cycle access unsatisfactory and incomplete. SS to inform PH of possible contact with Airport owners, to take up cycle access issues.

Meeting with Lesley Hinds and Jim Orr: SS and DdF met with Chair and Vice-Chair of TIE cttee (2 July) to discuss cycling generally; end section of Reports to Council is in future to include impact on cycling, similar to impacts on 'equality' etc; commitment to 5% of transport budget was reaffirmed; outcome generally positive.

AOB:

Cycle parking huts in tenement gardens (ER): member complained re CEC insistence on removal before applying for planning permission – felt unduly harsh. Cyclists need advice on what the rules are for such facilities – eg a Council leaflet. Could be part of tenement parking project. Raise at Cycle Forum.

Leith Walk reinstatement and upgrade (SS): Greener Leith sent deputation to Finance Cttee 31 July. Report has been deferred for cycling issues to be included. Our two priorities are 1) a segregated cycle track, on European lines; 2) redesign of London Rd junc, to narrow carriageways and convert to signalised. Use S/Worker to put pressure on Cllrs.

Date of next meeting: Mon. 24 Sept., at Euan's, 19 Saughtonhall Terrace, EH12 5RB.

PHk, 7 Aug. 2012

